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February 15, 2022
Rockford Township

Planning and Zoning Meeting Minutes



Call to Order and the Pledge of Allegiance 

Supervisor Eckblad called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Present were Supervisors Eckblad, Beise, McDougall, Kjome, and Clerk McDougall.  Supervisor Deitering were excused.
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.
Minutes
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve January 18, 2022 Planning Commission meeting minutes as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.

Continued Items – None

New Items 
Duane Rolstad 1735 40th St. SE – Conditional Use Permit request for time extension for mining pit 
Applicant Duane Rolstad was unable to attend the meeting to request Board approval.  The Board discussed the request to grant the Conditional Use Permit an additional two years.  A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor McDougall to approve the Conditional Use Permit for two more years.  The Board was unable to get answers to their questions and Supervisor Beise rescinded his motion and Supervisor McDougall rescinded the second to the motion.  

The Board discussed the Township Mining Ordinance and permit deadlines.  The Board noted other residents on the waiting list for mining their properties and the previously approved request to extend the permit.  The Board would like these mining operations closed after a number of years and not allowing for numerous extensions.  A motion was made by Supervisor McDougall and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to continue to the next meeting for the applicant to be present either in person or by phone.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.
John Levasseur PID# 215-011-003060 – Variance for setbacks to build home
John Levasseur was present to discuss the possibilities for two vacant lots along Hamilton Ave. SE and a future home on the property.  The Board discussed the previous history with the two lots and informed the applicant that sewer was not stubbed into this area.  The Board believes the lots were reviewed to determine possible sewer hook-ups.  The sewer is through the City of St. Michael so they cannot give any solid answers if it can be done. Levasseur and the Board noted the expense to put in a septic and were unsure if it would be allowed.  The Board and Levasseur did not have any further discussion. 
Jacki Doty – 799 Chamberlain Ave. SE – Conditional Use Permit for expansion of existing storage facility
Applicant had to cancel and will be attending a future meeting. 
Public Comment - None
Supervisor Eckblad motioned to adjourn at 7:05 p.m.
_____________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Greg Eckblad (Chairperson)

_____________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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